

## **Rakegate Primary School**

Rakegate Close, Wolverhampton, WV10 6US

Phone: 01902 558608

Email: rakegate.primary@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Website: www.rakegateprimary.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs S L Horton

27.05.2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are half way through the Summer Term, and it has been great that we have not had any bubble closures or disruptions to learning. We really hope that the remainder of the Summer Term will continue in the same way and we can continue to return some sort of normality both in and out of school.

After school has closed to our children on the 28th May, we still need to support Public Health with any contact tracing. For this reason, it is important that anyone who develops Covid-19 symptoms from Friday 28th - Sunday 30th May has a PCR test as soon as possible. If the test comes back positive can you email school immediately at rakegate.primary@wolverhampton.gov.uk . Similarly, if you have a positive lateral flow test within 2 days of attending school, can you please inform school immediately. School emails will be monitored during the half term break. If we are notified of a positive case and identify your child as a close contact, we will contact you by Marvellous Me.

School will re-open to children on Monday 7th June.

Rakegate is a **Lateral Flow test kit Distribution Hub**, please collect test kits from the main office.

Later today, we will be sending out a letter on behalf of Wolverhampton City Council regarding Local recommendations for testing to monitor and control cases of coronavirus.

On behalf of all the staff at Rakegate, I wish you all a lovely half term break, hopefully we will get some good weather and will be able to get out and enjoy it! Please keep yourselves and your families safe.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Horton Headteacher

